

## Our Lady's Catholic High School

St Anthony's Drive, Fulwood, Preston, Lancashire, PR2 3SQ Tel: (01772) 326900 Fax: (01772) 760212 email: admin@olchs.lancs.sch.uk



Thursday, 18 July 2024

Dear Parent/ Carers,

On Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> September 2024, I am organising a GCSE Food trip to Angels Restaurant, Fleet Street Lane, Ribchester, PR3 3ZA. The trip will allow pupils to experience a contemporary eating experience in one of the area's most popular restaurants (please see Trip Advisor reviews).

We plan for the trip to take place early in the course, as it is anticipated that pupils will be able to use ideas from the dishes they eat to help them generate creative products ideas of their own during their GCSE in Food Preparation & Nutrition.

On Thursday 26<sup>th</sup> of September, children should be dropped off at the venue at 6.30pm and collected at 8.30pm. I will text you the school mobile number prior to the event if you wish to contact me during the evening.

The cost of the trip is £23.50, which includes a soft drink or water. There is no need for pupils to bring additional money. Should the financial cost be a barrier for your child attending, please make contact. Pupils may dress in their own clothes which should be smart casual. Our usual dress code for trips applies, which can be found on our school website.

If you would like your son/daughter to take part in this trip, please complete the online medical form by Thursday 19th September 2024.

We would ask, where at all possible, that your payment is made using our online payment system which can be accessed via https://www.scopay.com/olchs-lancs

Please note that this visit is covered by Lancashire County Council public liability insurance but there is no personal accident insurance cover provided for your child. If you feel that this is necessary, you will need to make separate arrangements. Please be aware therefore, that we accept no responsibility for any valuables/personal possessions which your child chooses to take on this visit.

Many thanks for your generous and continued support of events organised by our school.

Yours sincerely

Mrs V. Smith

Principal Teacher of Design & Technology







